
Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration
February 16, 2001 Meeting

The February 2001 meeting of the Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting
Administration was held at the OSCPA Executive Office in Dublin, Ohio on February
16, 2001.

The following members were in attendance:

Sandie Bennett Donovan, Klimczak and Company Akron, OH
Tammy Boring Snyder, Freeland & Co. Lancaster, OH
Amy Dawson Bond, Sippola, DeJoy & Co. Willoughby Hills, OH
Fred Dillon Simpson & Osborne, CPAs, A.C. Charleston, WV
Jim Fahey Brott, Mardis & Co., CPAs Akron, OH
Candi Haas Payne, Hammersmith, Nickles & Co. Norwalk, OH
Patti Miller Harr & Scherer, CPAs, Inc. Circleville, OH
Mary Mungin Shoemaker Gaffney & Co. Cincinnati, OH
Linda Nay Whalen & Company Columbus, OH
Sally Siferd Pry CPA Services, Inc. Findlay, OH
Joanne Strebler Barnthouse & Cornett CPAs, LTD Hamilton, OH
Kim Tanner Whitcomb & Hess, Inc. Ashland, OH
Mike Tinkey Holbrook & Manter, Inc. Marion, OH
Barb Walker Barnes, Dennig & Co., Ltd. Cincinnati, OH

Presentation

Bill Miller, President of Infoworld, Inc., presented a program entitled "Document
Storage:  Technology Update."

Business Meeting

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved, as was the Treasurer's report.

Old Business

• Jim Fahey gave an update of the website.  He has updated the addresses of all
members on the website.  He is also putting up a discussion board.  When it is
completed, you will be able to post a topic and anyone will be able to reply to your
topic.  You will be able to click on a topic and get information on that topic.  Jim will
e-mail everyone to let them know when that is ready.



• Fred reported on activities with the national AAA organization.  National agreed that
is would be fine to link our chapter website to the national website.  National gave the
following recommendations for quality speakers:  Roman, Bob Gallagher, Steve
Erickson, Mark Rosenburg and Don Scholl.

• Sally reported that there will be no joint meeting in May with chapters from other
states, because there was not enough interest from the other states.  Our May meeting
will be held May 11.  We may possibly invite the Indiana Chapter to our May
meeting.  Our July meeting will be held on July 20.  Sally will try to get Roman for
our September meeting, which will be on September 21.

New Business

• A discussion was held on whether or not we want to sponsor one of the breaks at the
National Conference in June.  All agreed that we will do this, up to $300.  Barb was
instructed to notify Kim at National of this fact.

• The Nominating Committee will be headed by Fred.  A slate of officers for the next
year will be presented at the next meeting.

• Congratulations went out to Kim Tanner, who has passed the SPHR exam.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Friday, May 11, 2001 at the OSCPA office in Dublin.


